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Open Hearts, Open Minds, Open Doors 

July Lectionary  
 

July 7, 2019 

Holy Communion 

2 Kings 5:1-14  

Psalm 30  

Gal. 6:1-6,7-16  

Luke 10:1-11,16-20  

 

 July 14, 2019 

Amos 7:7-17  

Psalm 82 

Col. 1:1-14  

Luke 10:25-37  

  

July 21, 2019 

Amos 8:1-12  

Psalm 52 or 82 

Col. 1:15-28  

Luke 10:38-42  

  

July 28, 2019 

Hos. 1:2-10  

Psalm 85 

Col. 2:6-15,16-19  

Luke 11:1-13  

 

-
 

Strawberry season is upon us. In our church that means Strawberry Festival time.  

The date has been set for Tuesday July 9 from 3-7 PM.  Strawberry picking will 

take place at 7 AM, Monday, July 8 with hulling and mashing to follow.   
 

We need your help!  We serve around 300 people and the profits from the project 

go towards our church's mission programs.  This all church project has been held 

for over 30 years and so many local people and visitors look forward to it.  You 

will find donation and work sign-up sheets in the narthex.   
 

Thank you!  Thank you! Thank You for all your help.  Karen & Russell

Volunteers Needed to Help Feed the Homeless at Benjamin House 
 

Just a reminder that there is a sign-up sheet for feeding the people at Benjamin 

House on the 3rd Wednesday of every month in the narthex. As an experienced serv-

er (as of June :) it was not difficult and very much appreciated by the folks there. 

 

We served hamburgers and hotdogs (they already had buns), we also had something 

like a miniïsalad bar so they had toppings for their burgers as well as salads (they 

already had salad dressing), we also had watermelon. We poured our obligatory gal-

lon of milk or water for those requesting it then sat down and joined them for din-

ner.     

 

What I learned: given the amount of serving space we might have had too much 

stuff, the cucumbers and tomatoes went fast as did the watermelon. It was a great 

experience, one that my family and I plan to do again. The people there were friend-

ly and like I said before very appreciative and they do the clean-up   

 

Find a friend or two, call the office (715-234-3919) to reserve your month or stop 

by the narthex and sign-up, make your plan (must be a full meal). If you have any 

questions about any of this call me (Steph) or Cheryl Hedgecock or Sue Tollander. 

If you or someone 

you know is in need 

of a Prayer Shawl, 

please call Shirley 

Toft 715-434-8086 

or Connie Kilcoyne 

715-296-6789. 



 1 2 3 

 

4 Office Closed 5 6 

7 

Holy Communion 

 

3:00-5:00 Farewell 

Celebration for DS 

Kate Croskery Jones 

8 

7:00 am-  

Strawberry pick-

ing followed by 

hulling and 

mashing 

9 

4:00-7:00 pm 

Strawberry Fest 

10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Finance 

Meeting? 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

5:30 Serving Benja-

min House 

18 19 20 

 

11:30 Meet at 

RL church to 

go to the Honor 

the Earth Pow 

Wow in Hay-

ward 

21 

 

Coffee with Pastor 

Sue after service 

 

Missions meeting 

after service 

22 

 

 

 

4:00pm News-

letter Deadline 

23 

 

24 

 

 

1:30 Invitation & 

Member Care 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Ad Council? 

26 27 

28 

 

1:00 pm Golf Tour-

nament 

29 

 

30 

 

9:00 am News-

letter Folders 

31 

 

8:30 Menôs Break-

fast @ Norske 

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Cantonôs service is at 9:00 am.                                                                  Rice Lakeôs service is at 10:30 am.   

Canton Sunday School will resume in the fall                           Rice Lake Sunday School will resume in the fall 

<ðð Pastor Sue on vacation ððð> 

<ðð  Stephanie on vacation  ðð> Office will be closedð> Please plan accordingly. 

July  



United Methodist Women  

UMW Summer Vacation- next meeting is September 4th at 6 pm. 

This summer as you relax in 

your chaise lounge, sipping 

your favorite cool drink, 

pause and say a prayer of 

thanks for the beautiful area 

we live in and reflect on the 

many ways we are blessed. 

Honor these blessings by tak-

ing to heart our role in sup-

porting a better quality of life 

for all of the planet. 

 

All creation is the Lord's, and 

we are responsible for the 

ways in which we use and 

abuse it. Water, air, soil, min-

erals, energy re-

sources, plants, animal life, 

and space are to be valued 

and conserved because they 

are God's creation and not 

solely because they are useful 

to human beings. God has 

granted us stewardship of cre-

ation. We should meet 

these stewardship duties 

through acts of loving care 

and respect.  

 

(Social Principle 160)  United 

Methodist Book of Discipline 

 

Kathy Wagenbach,  

UMW Program Coordinator 

Simple Tips for  

Greener Living 

Farewell Celebration held at First UMC of Rice Lake 

All are invited to attend a Farewell Celebration honoring our outgoing Dis-

trict Superintendent Rev. Kate Croskery Jones as she will be appointed the 

new North East District Superintendent effective July 1, 2019. 

  

When: Sunday, July 7, 2019 from 3:00 ï 5:00 p.m. 

Where: Rice Lake: First United Methodist Church, 1221 Wesley Drive, Rice 

Lake, WI 54868 

The Plan: During worship there will be a time for sharing stories of grat-

itude and during the reception afterward there will be an opportunity to add 

written stories or photos in a memory scrapbook.   

 

An offering will be collected for Harbor House, per Kate's request. 

  

Thank you for helping us to celebrate and honor Rev. Kate for her wonderful 

ministry! 

With Sympathyé 
With deepest sympathies, I share with you the passing of Marvin 

Nielsen. Surrounded by family, Marvin transitioned to his eternal 

home to be with God on Thursday, June 20, 2019. Graveside services 

will be held at 10:30AM Thursday, June 27, 2019 at the Wayside Cem-

etery in Barron, WI. Visitation will be held from 4-7PM Wednesday at 

Appleyardõs Home for Funerals in Rice Lake.  

Please keep Eleanor and family in your pray-

ers during this time of deep sorrow and grief. 

May God give them strength and bring heal-

ing to their brokenness right now.  

In Christõs love- Pastor Sue 

Thank you to Ron Parker, Bob Rettenmund, and Bernie Kahl for cutting in 

and laying mulch for the new picnic table between the entry doors. Thank 

you to Russell Rindsig, Larry Neve, and Bernie Kahl for putting the new 

bench and picnic table together. The picnic table and most of the bench 

were paid for with money given in memorials for Donna Nickell. 



Confirmation for Cody & Lexi Halvorsonï June 2019 

Church & Society All-Church Outing 

 

Honor the Earth  

Homecoming and Pow Wow 
 July 19-21, 2019 

 

This homecoming celebration and traditional pow 

wow on the Lac Courte Oreilles Ojibwe reservation 

near Hayward is the largest gathering of its kind in 

the Midwest. Traditional Ojibwe music, dancing, 

crafts and food create an authentic tribal experience 

and are enjoyed by many.  

 

While this is a 3 day celebration we plan to go for the 

Grand Entry which is 1:00 pm on Saturday, July 20th. 

Please meet us at the church at 11:30 am so that we 

can ride together. 

 

Entry is only $6 per person and you will want to bring 

a chair. Watch the Narthex for a sign-up sheet.  

 
Picture is from: 
LCO Honor the Earth Pow Wow Mini Gallery 
https://www.crazycrow.com/site/event/lco-honor-the-earth-
pow-wow/  

Canton UMC  

18-       Elizabeth Gifford 

25-       Mary B.Quillen 

26-       Del Halvorson 

30-       Rose Snyder 

https://www.crazycrow.com/site/event/lco-honor-the-earth-pow-wow/
https://www.crazycrow.com/site/event/lco-honor-the-earth-pow-wow/

